
FY-24 Human Resources In-Service 
Procurement Professional (HR ISPP) 
Recommendation Board Results  
 

1. Congratulations to the following applicants who were selected for the FY-24 
HR ISPP Recommendation Board. 
 
Selects: 
PS1 Abdul-Razak Amadu  
PS1 Carlos Calvo  
PS1 Gran Gil Gonzalez  
YNC Keenan Johnson 
PS2 Skyler Kim 
PSC Jonathan Mortimer  
NCC Kevin Negron Figueroa  
RS1 Rashida Robe   
NC1 Jason Williams   
 
Alternates: 
PSC Joshua Borromeo  
PSC Lauren Diaz Veguilla  
RSCS Youdline Adam  
RS1 Tommie Davis 
 
2. Fifty-nine eligible applicants submitted very competitive packages for only 
nine quotas.  Those not selected are encouraged to reapply at the next board as 
long as eligibility requirements are met. 
 
3. Considered in the selection, was sustained superior performance while 
accomplishing a minimum 18 months of work experience as a command pay and 
personnel administrator (CPPA), command career counselor (CCC), or recruiter, 
as evidenced by CO’s endorsements, evaluation reports, interviews, and PRIMS 
Summary of PFA Results.   
 
4. The panel members evaluated all aspects of the applications including 
education, experience, and performance to assess potential to succeed and 
objectively select the best and most fully qualified applicants.  Future 
opportunities will be based on community requirements and quotas must be 



approved per that fiscal year accession plan.  Active HR community questions 
about this board can be directed to the Officer Community Manager,  
CDR Endia T. Mendez at endia.t.mendez.mil@us.navy.mil.  


